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ARIZONA ANTELOPE FOUNDATION, INC . 

Pronghorn is a quarterly newsletter for the members of AAF.  Letters, comments, news items, articles, pictures and stories are 

all welcome and will be considered for publication.  Address all such items to: 

Pronghorn Editor, PO Box 12590, Glendale, AZ 85318, or by email at info@azantelope.org. 

On Our Cover  

 

This is an AZ Game & Fish file photo from a capture and collar project conducted 
in 2007. The AZ Game & Fish Department was capturing pronghorn antelope and 

fitting them with radio telemetry collars as part of an ongoing pronghorn move-

ment research study being conducted by Department biologists.  
 

The AAF supports these activities financially through the special tag fund pro-

gram, and by providing volunteers to assist on the captures.   

 
This issue of the Pronghorn contains a story about a recent capture some of our 

members helped with (see page 4).  Look for another capture story coming up in a 

future issue as well. 
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 Hopefully this letter finds you in good health 

and surrounded by good family and great friends. 2010 
has been very productive and challenging for the AAF, 

and due in large part to our active board of volunteers 

and involved membership, we have accomplished many 
good things for Arizona Antelope an their habitat. 

 One of AAFôs biggest accomplishments this 

year has been in working hand in hand with the AZ 
Game & Fish Department to help secure the Horseshoe 

Ranch North of Phoenix. This acquisition is coming 

closer to completion, and will secure nearly 70,000 

acres for future generations to enjoy and establish long 
term habitat and education possibilities that will con-

tinue into perpetuity. AAF is extremely excited about 

the opportunities this acquisition will open for present 
and future generations. 

 Our habitat enhancement and scientific projects 

were successful again this year in bettering antelope 
habitat and we are looking forward to the work we have 

planned in 2011. These projects would not have been 

possible without the tireless efforts of the volunteers 

who selflessly give their time to help complete them. 
We were successful in modifying miles and miles of 

fencing, conducting range land restoration by eliminat-

ing invasive plant species, conducting scientific move-
ment studies, relocation efforts and working hand in 

hand with ranchers and federal agencies to develop 

sound programs that benefit all species both plant and 

animals that occupy our great ranges. 
 

 We held our 1st Annual Arizona Conservation 

Awards on October 30th. We honored volunteers from 

AAF as well as various other wildlife groups. The event 

was a great success and an excellent opportunity to 
honor those who give so much back to Arizonaôs wild-

life. Thanks again to you all!  

 With the elections now over, I would encourage 
you to stay informed on issues that effect wildlife and 

habitat. Engage your politicians, and let them know 

what matters to you. Increasingly wildlife management 

is coming under attack from enviro-litigants who are set 
on changing the way we manage wildlife. These moves 

are largely based on emotions and rarely come with any 

(Continued on page 10) 

          Mark your calendar  

Presidentôs Message 

2011 AAF Projects  
 

March 12 - Bonita Grasslands Area SE Arizona 
October 8 - SE Arizona  

Spring 2011 - Unit 21 TBA 
 

Other Events  

January 22-23 Game & Fish Fence Project Foster Ranch 
March 26-27 Game & Fish Expo 

May 21st Fundraising Banquet with AZ Deer Association 

  

Board Meeting Schedule  
 

January 10 

February 14 

March 14 
All meetings are at 6:30pm at El Zaribah Shrine in  Phoenix 

 

WCC Meeting Schedule  
 

January 25 

February 22 

March 22 
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 The Arizona Antelope Foun-
dation was contacted by the Arizona 

Game and Fish Department asking for 

participation in a planned antelope 

capture in portions of Units 17A, 18A 
& 18B on September 27 ï 29, 2010. 

AAF volunteers Jim McCasland, Jay 

Morrison, Paul Sandstrom and Al Sue 
joined a number of Game and Fish 

Managers in this project.  

 This capture was unique as 
twelve antelope from as many diverse 

herds as possible were captured using 

a helicopter outfitted with a Depart-

ment net-gun crew to immobilize the 
animals and fit them with a new state 

of the art GPS collar - $4500 per col-

lar. Each of the AAF volunteers were 
paired with a Game and Fish Man-

ager, scouted for different herds, radi-

oed the herd location to a fixed wing 
aircraft that verified the herd location 

to base camp which then dispatched 

the helicopter capture team.  

 While the project was sched-
uled for three days, all twelve ante-

lope were captured on Tuesday, Sep-

tember 28. Nine animals were cap-
tured during the morning hours and 

the remaining three captured in the 

evening. The capture was terminated 

during the heat of the afternoon to 
reduce the chance of the animals suf-

fering heat related issues. The heli-

copter capture team would only give 
chase to a herd as it is almost impos-

sible to net a single antelope due to 

their erratic movements. Once the 
animal was netted, the team had only 

five minutes to complete the collar 

installation.  

 The data captured by the GPS 
will be used to monitor migration 

routes, mortality and, more impor-

tantly, identify possible migration 
route obstacles for removal or modification.  

 It was my pleasure working with all the Game 

and Fish folks and being able to ride with two young, 
energetic and relatively new Wildlife Managers ï Ben 

Shelby out of Seligman and Tim Shurtliff out of Bag-

dad. We saw plenty of antelope and one day Tim and I 

saw a bachelor herd of eleven Mule Deer bucks with 

two BIG 4 X 4ôs.  It was obvious to me these men have 

the respect of the local ranchers in pursuing their Wild-
life Manager responsibilities. This is what conservation 

is all about. 

Pronghorn Capture  

By  Al Sue, 2011 AAF Director  

Photos by Jay Morrison 
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This article, writ-
ten by Will Croft 

Barnes and pub-

lished in the No-

vember 1934 issue 
Hoofs and Horns 

magazine is highly 

unusual in that it 
is an eyewitness 

account of how 

Native Americans 
hunted pronghorn 

antelope. Most such accounts, written by ethnologists 

and anthropologists, while more politically correct, are 

based on the testimony of informants and typically con-
tain exaggerations and/or misinterpretations such as 

adhering to certain spiritual rituals, capturing the ani-

mals alive, etc.  This account, while probably not with-
out some embellishment, records a real event. 

 Will Croft Barnes (1858-1936) was a true Ari-

zona hero being the first Arizonan to receive a Congres-
sional Medal of Honorða result of him being the only 

telegraph operator not killed when sent out from Camp 
Apache to get help from Fort Thomas when the Camp 

was surrounded by hostiles in 1881. On leaving the U. 

S. Army he took up cattle ranching at Obed Meadows 

north of Holbrook just in time to see the country 
swamped by Aztec Land and Cattle Company livestock 

wearing the ñHashknifeò brand. Following his ranch-

ing attempt, Barnes joined the U. S. Forest Service 
where he worked as the Chief Grazing Inspector under 

Gifford Pinchot. After successfully easing the Forest 

Serviceôs grazing policies into the Westôs ranching com-
munity, he left the Service in 1928 at the mandatory re-

tirement age of 70 to take up a career as an historian, 

writer, and chronicler of Arizona lore, publishing arti-

cles in such magazines as Arizona Highways, Historical 
Review Arizona, Hooves and Horns, not to mention sev-

eral best selling books such as Apaches and Longhorns 

and Arizona Place Names (University of Arizona 
Press).  

     Natural history topics were one of Barnesô favorite 

themes and this recollection in Hoofs and Horns is an  
(Continued on page 12) 

Horseshoe Ranch  

By Jim Unmacht, Past President  

 Perhaps youôve heard or read that the Arizona 
Game & Fish Department is in the process of (finally) 

finalizing the purchase of the Horseshoe Ranch, a sig-

nificant acquisition and landmark opportunity for wild-

life in general and pronghorn in particular.   
 Why is this important to the AAF you ask?  The 

AAF has worked tirelessly in and around the Horseshoe 

Ranch and on their grazing leases (comprising a large 
part of the Agua Fria National Monument) for many 

years!  Our first project on the ranch was in 1998.  This 

came to fruition after AAF Past Presidents Nancy Lewis 
and David Brown were successful in working with then 

ranch owner Dick Wilcox, which resulted in the AAF 

becoming an Adopt a Ranch partner with the Wilcox 

family.  (See our Winter 2004 edition of the Pronghorn 
on our website for the full story).  The relationship re-

sulted in annual work projects for the next several years 

(Continued on page 14) 

A Step Back in Timeé. 

Arizona Antelope: A Navajo Antelope Roundup  

By Will C. barnes  

From the November 1934 issue of Hoofs and Horns  

Foreword by David Brown  
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AAF Conservation Awards Banquet  

October 30, 2010  

Art Boswell 

AAF Presidentôs Lifetime Achievement  

Jill Bright, AZ Game & Fish  

AAF 2009 Professional of the Year 

The first ever Conservation Awards Banquet was held on Octo-
ber 30, 2010. This intimate affair provided a  means to recognize 

some very deserving individuals and groups for their efforts be-

hind the scenes to help conserve Arizonaôs wildlife.  The AAF 

presented its annual conservation awards for 2009 and 2010, as 
well as new award categories for Presidentôs Lifetime Achieve-

ment, Donor of the Year, and Vendor of the year.  The Phoenix 

Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation presented awards for Clair 
Harris ñBlue Collarò Award and Youth Conservationist.  The 

Arizona Wildlife Federation Annual Trophy Book awards were 

also presented at the event. 

Jen Andersonôs Girl Scout Troop #9  

AAF 2009 Volunteer of the Year 

Henry Provencio, US Forest  Service 

AAF 2010 Professional of the Year 
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Art Pearce 

AAF Donor of the Year (See Artôs photo on page 17) 

Mark, Kyler, Zachary and Samuel Boswell 

AAF 2010 Volunteer of the Year Heritage Metalworks, Inc. 

AAF Vendor of the Year 

Mike Wiemann 

RMEF Youth Conservationist  

Freddie Wieman  

RMEF Clair Harris  

ñBlue Collarò Award  

AZ Wildlife Federation Trophy Book Awards  
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 Another successful AAF project 
was completed by 34 volunteers in 

southeastern Arizona on October 9th 

2010. The project weekend took place 

on the Rose Tree and Babocomari 
Ranches located near a previously 

funded AAF and AZ Deer Association 

brush treatment project and was in di-
rect proximity to a pending HPC funded 

multi-specie water project.   

 The project had two elements.  
The first consisted of modifying  3.5  

miles of existing fence to 4 strands by 

removing the bottom, barbed-wire 

strands and replacing with smooth-wire. 
The second element of the project in-

cluded hand clearing 2 acres of mes-

quite on the southern approach of Oil 
Rig tank on the BLM Las Cienegas 

Grasslands.  

 Project benefits included com-
pleting  travel corridors between the 

ranches that will help ensure that 2 

separate groups (18 & 36) of pronghorn 

now using the western section of the 
Rose Tree Ranch and the Babocomari 

Ranch further south of that vicinity can 

have free access to one another. It also 
helped in completing the critical south 

portion of the overall pronghorn Santa 

Cruz Plains pronghorn corridor im-

provement project as well as to improve 
pronghorn use and accessibility to a per-

manent dirt tank.  

 Camp for the project was lo-
cated at the historic Rose Tree corrals 

and stone bunkhouse near Elgin and the 

weather was fall perfect with no wind or 
rain. A delicious green chili pork carni-

(Continued on page 9) 

Project October 2010  

By  Glen Dickens, AAF Director  

Photos show before (above) and after (below)  mesquite removal. 
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Photos by Connie Taylor, Will Hayes and Betty 

Dickens  

tas dinner with the sides was provided by Caterer Frank 

Hernandez of Tucson. 

 Thanks go out to several groups of folks that 
contributed to this successful projecté  

-The Boswell family: Art and Mark  

-Representing the AAF Board: Art of course, Jay Morri-
son, Connie Taylor and yours truly.  

 -Other AAF members and volunteers: Brian Taylor, Al 

Sue, Al Kreutz, Betty Dickens, Will Hayes, John Milli-
can, Janet & Andrew Oldak, Lloyd & Patrick Wun-

drock, Ken Pitzlen, William Pinkerton, Mark Tervo, 
Clay Hernandez & Sons, Astrid Huseby, Katie Hulpke, 

Perphelia Wilborn, Dave Cruce, Sheridan Stone, Laura 

Olais from the BLM, Larry Audsley, Ray Emmerich, 

Warren Adams, Richard Marsh, Netzin Steklis, Jen 
Anderson and Girl Scout Troop #9, Barry & Andy So-

pher. 

-Game & Fish personnel: Troy Christensen & Karen 
Kilma  

Thanks everyone for your efforts!  

(Project Report continued from page 8) 
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fact based knowledge or scientific background. We will 

work to stay actively engaged and informed on issues 

that effect our ability to sustain our wildlife and habitat. 
 We recently held our annual meeting and 

elected our slate of officers for the 2011 year. I was ex-

tremely honored to have been nominated and then 
elected to serve a second term as President. I am also 

very grateful for the other officers and board members 

who were gracious enough to ñthrow in their hatsò and 
volunteer to serve. They are the heart and soul of this 

organization and I am constantly in awe of the breadth 

of knowledge our board has! I look forward to spending 

another year learning from them! 
 I would encourage you to renew or upgrade 

your membership. Arizonaôs Pronghorn are in jeopardy 

now more than ever. The Arizona Antelope Foundation 
is working diligently to preserve this noble species. We 

cannot further this mission without the financial support 

of our membership. This is why we need you to do your 

part, and renew your membership in the AAF. Why not 
consider upgrading to a Family or Sustaining Member-

ship. You can also make a long term commitment and 

become a Life member. This commitment will eliminate 

future renewal responsibilities and will add much 
needed funding to our Permanent Endowment. We will 

continue to do our part, but we need your help! 

  As the AAF moves into its 19th year I am ex-
cited at the possibilities we have before us to make a 

difference in the betterment of one of the states greatest 

resources. We will continue to remain steadfast and dili-
gent in our efforts to ensure Arizonaôs pronghorn herds 

have a voice.  

 May your Holidays be pleasant and bountiful, 

and may you hear the call of conservation. 
 

ñLIBERTAS AD VAGORò... FREEDOM TO ROAMò 

 

Shane Stewart 
602-616-0383     

shane@ssiaz.com 

(Presidentôs Message continued from page 3) 

 

I want to thank you for the 18th annual hunters clinic I went to. I received very helpful 
information there and would recommend it to any hunter. I am very pleased with my 

first Arizona antelope in 5B. I hope to get an Arizona draw again someday. Thanks 

for your help.     

Garry Spencerôs 5B Antelope 
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fter securing written and verbal permission 
from local businesses and ranchers in my hunt 

unit to gain access to two certain areas I 

started with casual scouting over a three month 

period. My lady said I was out there too much 
and reminded me of that on occasion. I don't recall be-

ing out more than 90-95 times.  

  I had the distinct pleasure and advice of a well-
know sheep hunter, guide and personal friend named 

John Houzenga, who also happens to be my neighbor. I 

expressed to John that I really had to do some reasoning 
with myself to harvest this special antelope. I always 

give thanks to our creator when harvesting animals but 

this hunt was somehow different! My lady accidently 

took four days off work to help me with this hunt. She is 
more of a sports lady than a hundred hunters and has 

taught me a lot about ethics. Number one, if you don't 

eat it, don't you dare harm it!   
 Opening day was absolutely wonderful. From 

our vantage point we could see a lot. I passed up two 

different bucks at approximately 1200 yards. Then some 
hunters on quads and side by sides were zipping all 

over. Then three little green men tried to sneak up on 

the herd and we were rooting for the antelope. Thanks 

to John's 10x50 binoculars it was quite a show.  

 On day two my buck was following three more 
hunters on foot 100 yards behind them sniffing the foot-

prints. My lady stayed back while I chalked up 600 

yards. The buck then re-appeared at 600 yards away but 

he was coming toward me. He turned broadside at 425 
yards. The first shot went under his chest. The second 

shot was perfect.  

 By the time I had the buck field dressed my 
lady showed up with all the stuff to retrieve the buck. 

The most important item she brought was a long handle 

round point shovel (#7 I think) and lots of water bottles.  
We clung the buck's legs to the shovel handle and car-

ried him out 50 yards at a time. Three fourths of a mile 

through rocks and cacti is further than you might think. 

I was able to drive the 4x4 another 1/4 mile. Woody 
scored this buck at 76 6/8 and is doing the taxidermy 

work only because I am John's friend. 

 I would like to thank each and every one of you 
for your participation in all aspects of this program. I 

will do my best to do the same for you  A special thanks 

to my lady who claims I left her in the hot sun that day 
That's not true, I brought her home with me.                     

 

Robert Hutchison, Overgaard, AZ 

2011 Board  

Congratulations to the following who were elected at our annual meeting on November 8th: 
 

OFFICERS 

President ï Shane Stewart 

Vice President ï Todd Hulm 

Secretary ï Art Boswell 

Treasurer ï Mary Keebler 
 

 

DIRECTORS Term Ending 12/31/11: 

Jim McCasland, Richard Ockenfels,  Connie Taylor 

 

DIRECTORS Term Ending 12/31/12: 

Glen Dickens, Jay Morrison, Al Sue 

 

Thanks for stepping up to serve 

My Antelope Hunt  

By Robert Hutchison  
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excellent example of his marrying wildlife and history. 
Hoofs and Horns was a western range publication that 

catered to ranching constituents including the dude 

ranch industry that was so much a part of Arizona in the 
1930s, the magazine being in print from July 1931 

through to the war years of the 1940s. Published in Tuc-

son, this monthly magazine sold for 10 or 15 cents de-
pending on the economy and was written for and read 

by cattlemen, guest ranch operators and rodeo follow-

ers. Featured articles included editorials and columns 

covering such topics as western history, livestock 
shows, cattle prices, range plants, book reviews, remi-

niscences and obituaries. Contributors included authors 

such as J. J. Thornber, Will Barnes, Oren Arnold, and 
K. C. Kartchner, who later went on to become the State 

Game Warden. In January 1936, in the depths of the 

Depression, the magazine contracted with the Arizona 
Game Protective Association to publish four pages of its 

Arizona Wild Life as a regular feature, the AGPA pay-

ing for four pages and distributing copies to its local 

members on the payment of 50 cents per member for 
annual dues.  This arrangement continued on through 

March 1937 when even this small amount of money be-

came too hard to come by and the AGPA was temporar-
ily forced to forego a publication. 

 

David E. Brown 

 
 

twenty-five miles southwest 

of Holbrook, is a fine open 
valley six or eight miles wide 

and about twelve or fifteen miles long. It is dotted here 

and there with small clumps of cedar and pinyon trees. 
Almost in the middle is a great depression where, in 

seasons with heavy snows in the mountains to the south, 

the runoff in the spring through several "dry washes" 

formerly created a huge lake known as the "Big Dry 
Lake." 

 When full, this lake was about three miles long 

and probably a mile wide and four feet deep in the mid-
dle. At such time, it was a great watering place for range 

cattle and horses. In the days of the big range herds, we 

frequently found as many as six thousand range cattle 
together with a couple of thousand head of wild range 

horses, "broomtails," watering at the lake. 

 The writer saw this lake for the first time in the 

summer of 1885. It was surely a grand sight. Overhead 
were great flocks of sea gulls and other water fowl 

while the water was fairly alive with wild ducks and 

geese. Once too we saw a bunch of swans. It was cer-
tainly hard to believe some Mormons we met there, who 

told us in all seriousness that the lake would probably be 

a dry dust bed by October. This, however, proved to be 
a fact although in some seasons when the summer rains 

were very heavy it filled up again and held water 

through the winter, and sometimes for two or three 

years. 
 Scouting round the region that summer of 1885 

we found a bunch of Navajo Indians camped on a "tank" 

in the heavy cedars about seven or eight miles east of 
the lake. It was quite a camp, men women, children, 

dogs, and a large number of ponies. They were far off 

their reservation on the northern side of the Little Colo-
rado, and we were naturally curious to know what they 

were doing there. We camped that night at a little water 

hole a couple of miles from the Indians. 

 Early the next morning we rode over to the Na-
vajo camp to have a "look see" and found the whole 

outfit hard at work chopping down cedars and pinyons 

and piling brush for a huge corral. 
 They told us they were preparing to trap or cor-

ral antelope. We hung round to watch the operation. 

 The squaws did most of the manual labor con-
nected with the enterprise of building a round corral 

about a hundred feet across. This they did by filling in 

the openings between the larger trees with branches and 

whole trees, lacing the limbs together until they had a 
brush fence probably ten or fifteen feet high and more 

than that wide at the bottom. They left a wide gap at one 

side opening towards the prairie to the west. From this 
opening they built two long "wings" or fences of brush 

much as the main corral was built. These wings ran out 

about a half mile on each side at right angles with the 

corral. They were not of course as strong or high as the 
corral, but were still enough to turn any animals or cat-

tle that came up against them seeking escape from dan-

ger.  
 We hung round for two or three days waiting 

for the Indians to inaugurate the drive. One morning we 

all started out at the first gray light in the east; men, 
women, children, dogs and ponies. Most of the men and 

some of the squaws were mounted. 

 It was understood that there was to be no shoot-

ing of guns by anybody. Nearly all, however, carried 
some instrument for producing noise. Some had sheep 

or cow bells, while tin cans in which were a dozen or so 

small pebbles were plentiful. A few carried five gallon 
coal oil cans on which they beat a regular devil's tattoo 

as they went along. The whole idea, of course, was to 

scare any antelope or other animals that came within the 
long line toward the encircling arms of the long brush 

wings of the corral. The mob in small bunches went up 

the valley some five or six miles. No particular efforts 

was made to keep out of sight or not make any noise 
and talking and laughing between the groups was not 

frowned upon. Here and there on the valley floor we 

(Arizona Antelope: A Navajo Antelope Roundup continued from page 5) 

(Continued on page 13) 
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saw small bands of game, mostly antelope although 

there were some deer, one or two coyotes, and a half 

dozen bobcats rounded up in the final dash. 
 These were not disturbed and apparently they 

saw nothing to fear in the presence of so many humans, 

although the antelope eyed the crowd rather curiously 
and generally, after "bunching up," would race away at 

full tilt for half a mile, their white rumps flashing in the 

bright sunlight like flags of truce. 
 Finding themselves unharmed, they would stop 

finally and without further ceremony go to feeding. 

 Finally the head men of the party stopped their 

ponies and gave instructions for the roundup. The party 
divided into two bands. One went to the right, the other 

to the left. As we went, a man, woman, or kid would 

drop out about every hundred yards or so just as we did 

in making the cattle roundups. Finally when the whole 
line was strung out, the signal was given by one shot 

and we swept across the valley, bells ringing, tin cans 

rattling, and every one making some vocal noise. This 
yelling increased with the gradual accumulation of ani-

mals ahead of us. At first the antelope or deer kept some 

distance from us, but with the encircling line we formed 
always curving in, none of them seemed to realize they 

might escape by "going round the ends" but kept stead-

ily moving in the direction we wanted them to. 

 There was a gradual accumula-
tion of small animals. From behind sage 

bushes or clumps of yucca dashed long 

eared jackrabbits and cottontails. How 
the kids would shout and yell when 

these hopped into sight. The dogs, too, 

took a hand in the matter. Then we be-
gan picking up antelope and an occa-

sional deer. From some of the scattered 

clumps of cedars and pinyons, the boys 

dislodged bob cats and a few lynxes. 
Prairie dogs sitting on the mounds 

would take on hasty look at the oncom-

ing horde and with shrill barks scuttle 
into their holes. Occasionally a lumber-

ing badger hot-footed it ahead of us but 

generally dodged into a hole before the 

boys could catch him. Two or three 
prickly porkies also showed up, but no-

body stopped them when they stopped 

and curled up and said goodbye to us. 
 As we neared the corral, the 

huge half circle of hunters came nearer 

and nearer to each other. Horsemen 
rode on each end from one point to an-

other to meet any animals that tired to 

escape the encircling line by going 

round the end. This, singularly enough, 
was not so often as one would have ex-

pected. In fact the wild creatures simply 

raced and romped back and forth in 
front of us rather taking the easiest way, 

which was straight ahead as far as any 

human pressure was concerned. But 
always the line behind them was slowly 

converging towards the long brush 

wings that stuck out from the corral like 

the deadly arms of the Devil fish. 
 The first animals that came to 

the wings merely stopped a moment  

(Arizona Antelope: A Navajo Antelope Roundup continued from page 12) 
 

(Continued on page 16) 

Will Barnes as a young man  in a posed photo at the time he was apply-

ing to go to work for the U. S. Forest Service courtesy of the Arizona 

Historical Society Tucsonôs Will Barnes Collection #54670 




